
Fort Fairfield Town Council Meeting Minutes 
Council Chambers 

Wednesday, August 15, 2012 
6:00 P.M. 

 
Councilors:   David McCrea, Kim Murchison, Mark Babin, Terry Greenier and 

John Herold 
Staff:               Bill Campbell, Mike Bosse and Tony Levesque     
 
Citizens:          2 including media 
Roll Call – Chair Kim Murchison asked that the record reflect that all councilors 
                   are present. 

II. Prayer - Councilor Mark Babin offered the prayer 
III. Pledge to the Flag - All in attendance pledged their allegiance to the Flag. 
IV.       Public Comment Period – Dan made a comment about a letter that Public Works  
            received regarding their great work during the Festival. 
             
            Also received an email from a resident of Grand Falls, NB regarding the Park 
            next to the river. 
            
            Both letters are included with the minutes of this meeting. 
    
V. Correspondence and Reports: 
 
 A.   Licenses/Permits – NONE 
 

B. Financial Report – Dan – This is our first month in FY 12/13.  On our income 
statement revenue sharing and our excise tax are both down slightly from last 
year.  On the expense side the only line items that are out of the ordinary are 
the fuel accounts for the Fire and the Highway Departments.  The Fire due to 
the fire calls that they had in July which included the fire at ReEnergy.  The 
highway, both diesel and the gas tanks were low on fuel plus we had 
outstanding bills from June.  Our cash flow is consistent with last year and we 
will be applying for our annual tax anticipation note which is required around 
this time each year. 

 
C. Tri-Community Landfill Report - Stev - Not a lot going on right now because 

most of our projects are done.  Sharon, who works with Mark, has found that 
she can save Tri-Community a tremendous amount of money by refinancing 
the loans.  Looks like we could save somewhere around 1.1 million dollars by 
refinancing the two biggest loans.  Meetings with Presque Isle are still in the 
beginning stages, they are looking for a more efficient way to manage their 
landfill. 

 
      Dan – Part of the goal is to create a mutually beneficial relationship, there are 
      other things that we can benefit from by working with Presque Isle. 
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with what they are getting, they have no concerns.   
 

H. Review Draft Audited Financial Statement for FY 11/12 – There are two 
aspects of this report that we focus on, first is “how did we manage our 
budget”.  Our income was $29,714.00 over budget and our expenses were 
$109,998.00 under budget providing a $139,712.00 surplus that can be applied 
to this year’s budget.  Also the report on internal control over financial 
reporting, indentifies any material weaknesses or misstatements of financial 
information.  They found that the information we provided to be factually 
accurate and that we have appropriate controls in place regarding the handling 
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                  still needs the repeater replaced, this is located on the Center Limestone Road, 
                  the cost for this is roughly $3,000.00 and this would come out of his reserve 
                  account.  However, Public Works does not have the same resources, so we  
                  placed an order for 19 mobile radios and 8 portables for almost $10,000.00 
                  which will be coming out of the reserve account. This needs to be taken care 
                  of by the end of this year to be in compliance. 
 
           M.   Tony has again applied for small grant programs with DEP for septic systems.   
                  Every year Tony gets at lease one failing septic system replaced.  It is grant 
                  monies through DEP and Tony administers it, it’s a great help because it is 
                  not inexpensive.  The citizens have to pay based upon their ability.   
 
VI. Old Business – None  

 
VII. New Business 
 

A. Authorize Tax Anticipation Note FY 12/13 – Each year we apply for a tax 
anticipation note to cover our expenses during the fall months.  This year we 
have the construction of the health clinic that will be starting in September 
and should be completed in March.  Our share of those cost will be covered by 
the developer’s fee which we will be receiving from the project in phases.  
This will cause additional cash requirements until we receive our funds from 
the senior citizens project.  Consequently the request is being adjusted from 
$400,000.00 to $500,000.00 to ensure that we have adequate capital to pay our 
ongoing bills. 

 
                  Motion:  Terry Greenier moved to Authorize Tax Anticipation Note 
                  FY 12/13 in the amount of $500,000.00 
                  Second: John Herold                             Vote – All affirmative 

 
IX.       Minutes:   July 18, 2012  
                  Motion: John Herold moved to approve Minutes of July18, 2012 as 
                  written. 

      Second: David McCrea                   Vote – All affirmative 
 
X.       Warrants:  #2 - $218,741.22,  


